Leek Health Centre 

Patient Participation Group 
Notes from Meeting
Notes from Meeting held at Leek Health Centre, Fountain Street, Leek

on 

Wednesday 20th February 2019
(This is not a verbatim record)
	Present:
	Ian Robbins
	IR 
	Chair

	
	Lesley Robbins
	LJR
	

	
	Katie Giddings
	KG
	Membership Co-Ordinator

	
	Michael Quine
	MQ
	

	
	Lesley Roberts
	LR
	

	
	Samantha Brown
	SB
	Practice Manager

	
	Val Hall
	VH
	

	
	Alison Carp
	AC
	

	
	Mike Cozens
	MC
	

	
	Rob Dawson
	RD
	

	
	Sara Mann
	SM
	

	
	
	
	

	Apologies:
	Ken Byatt
	KB
	

	
	Linda Tweats
	LT
	

	
	Norma Thornhill
	NT
	

	
	Judy Samuel
	JS
	

	
	David Rushton
	DR
	


	Agenda Item
	
	Action
	Timescale

	
	
	
	

	1.
	Apologies.                      As above.
	
	

	
	
	
	

	2.
	Matters arising from meeting 12th December 2018;
Deputy Chair Vacancy – IR received no expressions of interest in vacancy

Practice Pharmacist – SB advised currently working on Primary Care Networks, of which clinical pharmacists is first area to be looked at. SB explained that Leek practices we looking at ways to employ a pharmacist across the three practices (network)

Patient Comment Box – no update. SB to work on this.

Roller Banner – IR presented PPG roller banner, to be used for events etc. Will be located in reception area for now.

County Services Building – SB advised no further update available.

Public Meeting – LR & AC discussed recent public meeting. Further discussions on agenda item 7.

Prescribing leaflets – SB advised leaflets had already been created. Made available on reception desk and in clinicians’ rooms.
	IR

SB

SB
	

	
	
	
	

	3.
	Membership Co-Ordinator Job Description

KG circulated and discussed attached membership co-ordinator role document. All agreed happy with content of document and role. IR to attach to constitution.
	IR
	

	
	
	
	

	4.
	Members ‘Welcome Pack’.
IR circulated by email prior to meeting for members to review and bring comments to meeting for discussion. KG discussed document. LR advised would be beneficial to put in the link to Involve on the Lay Involvement section. LR also suggested putting in something around General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR) regarding members data.

Some suggested amendments by Members unable to be present tabled and noted by KG.

All agreed happy with document following minor changes. All thanked KG, VH, AC & MC for working on this.


	KG


	

	
	
	
	

	5.
	Notes from locality meeting 15.01.2019
Extended Access Hub appointments; the locality discussed this and practices advised there is good uptake of this at the Leek Hub on weeknights, but slower uptake of this on the weekend. The weekend appointments are pre-bookable by practices only. 111 are currently unable to book these appointments. Practices awaiting feedback from GP Federation on practice individual utilisation on appointments. There is currently no text message service to cancel these appointments.
SB to do some advertising (Leek Post etc).  Consider posters on PPG Notice Board.
Locality Amalgamations; update to say that locality do not wish to merge with Moorlands Rural & Werrington PPG.

Volunteer Transport Service; funding has been withdrawn by Staffordshire County Council for this service, they are currently putting a bid together to get some funding and practices have agreed to support this bid.
	SB

IR


	

	
	
	
	

	6.
	Patient Records
IR discussed patient records. SB to get leaflets (Your GP record & GP online records). SB to find out number of patients currently signed up to online services. IR to share details of his research on this subject.
	SB

IR
	

	
	
	
	

	7.
	The Future of Local Health Services.
Hard copy consultation response forms requested from North Staffs CCG had not materialised. IR to chase up and make available for off-line completion.
IR circulated a printout of ‘crib sheet’ - looking for comment/feedback and will send as a PPG response. All discussed and IR took feedback and amendments. Will update and send to CCG.
ALL encouraged to consider doing a personal response to this consultation.

An additional consultation event for Leek has now been organised for 11th March.  There is a need to book a place.  Details from IR.
	IR

IR/ALL
ALL

ALL.
	

	
	
	
	

	8.
	Any other business
IR advised that he and KG had received a cash Christmas present from the Practice.  Both thanked the Practice for this un-expected gift. It is being treated by both as an ‘ex gratia’ payment. Covers out of pocket expenses for consumables etc. KG has had to replace her printer since taking up her new role as Membership Coordinator.
Specsavers contract – IR explained that they have the Leek contract to supply NHS hearing aids. Concerns about the introduction of their services had been expressed at a working group meeting. A 7day service is promised. Progress is being monitored.
A PPG e-Member had emailed IR about a personal issue with Penicillin/antibiotic prescribing. The Practice had responded promptly to this and it had been resolved quickly.
LR explained Home First being redesigned as not currently fit for purpose and new contract will be pan Staffordshire. See attachment.


	 IR
	

	
	
	
	

	9.
	Date of Next Meeting.
WEDNESDAY 10TH APRIL 2019.  10.OO AM
Leek Health Centre.
NOTE: This is a change to the date previously circulated.
	ALL
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